
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE 

HELD ON 8 JUNE 2004


EX.211/04 WASTE MANAGEMENT (Key decision)

Portfolio Infrastructure, Environment and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services (CTS.18/04) providing an update on the Council's achievements in recycling and waste management, setting out future challenges and suggesting a range of measures to increase recycling and minimise the value of domestic waste landfilled.

There were two main issues which had emerged – 

1. The Council’s participation in the production of an effective joint waste management strategy for Cumbria is a high priority over the next six months. The Portfolio Holder for Environment, Infrastructure and Transport and Head of Commercial and Technical Services represent the Council in the development of this strategy. Further reports on progress, outcomes and key issues for Carlisle would be reported back to the Executive. Following completion of the joint strategy, the City Council would develop its own implementation strategy in Spring/Summer 2005 and many of the strands for this are already in place. 

2. Statutory recycling targets are unlikely to be met in 2005/06 and beyond unless existing initiatives are developed further. A package of measures were set out to build on existing arrangements and public demand to increase recycling facilities and minimise waste. To maintain a standstill position would require an additional recurring budget of £40,000 and to move forward as recommended an additional revenue budget of £150,000 and a capital budget of £110,000. Failure to achieve progress may well impact on future Government funding in the years to come. These issues and relative priorities will need to be considered as part of the Council’s budget process. 

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services further reported that, following the recent resignation of the Head of Environmental Protection Services, responsibility for waste management had wholly passed to the Commercial and Technical Services Business Unit. This had involved the transfer of two employees between the Business Units.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services also reported that notification had been received of an additional DEFRA grant of £39,000 which it was recommended be used as follows in 2004/05:-

i. Autumn 'Greenbox' newsletter to all participating households to raise awareness of recycling and feedback/participation in kerbside schemes (Cost £6,500); 

ii. 2005/06 calendar to all households showing kerbside collection dates (to be distributed in March 2005) (Cost £12,000); 

(iii) additional promotional items, adverts and literature (Cost £8,500);

The balance of £12,000 would be carried forward to 2005/06 to fund further promotional material and raise public awareness.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1. That the Portfolio Holder for Environment, Transport and Infrastructure, Executive Director and the Head of Commercial and Technical Services represent the Council in the development of a joint integrated waste management strategy for Cumbria and submit further reports on key issues to future Executive meetings. 

2. That the budgetary implications of developing waste minimisation be considered as part of the 2005/06 budget process. 

3. That the organisational changes to integrate waste minimisation within the Commercial & Technical Services Business Unit be noted. 

4. That the recommendations for utilising the £39,000 Capital grant from DEFRA be approved. 

5. That the report be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration. 

Reasons for Decision

The decisions taken build on the existing successful recycling initiatives and identify future challenges to minimise domestic waste.

